In addition, please contact your state house member to request that he/she sign on as co-sponsor to several house bills being introduced. At the request of PSBA, several House members, are circulating co-sponsorship memos regarding cyber charter schools, student discipline and expulsion and reimbursement for school crossing guards. These three bills were also introduced in the 2005-06 legislative session and were not reported out of the House Education Committee. Please contact your local representative and request that they co-sponsor the following bills: 

1. Cyber charter schools – Rep. Karen Beyer (R-Lehigh/Northampton) is reintroducing a bill that would provide districts with mandate relief by requiring the Pennsylvania Department of Education (PDE) to assume full funding responsibility of cyber charter schools. At this time, the bill only has 16 co-sponsors. The formula for cyber charter school funding would provide $5,000/student to cyber schools enrolling 1,000 or fewer students, $4,000/student for cyber schools enrolling 1,001-5,000 students, and $3,000 per/student cyber schools enrolling more than 5,000 pupils. The bill would also require PSBA-proposed changes that strengthen the accountability and operational standards to ensure protection for students and a fair balance for taxpayers through cost control have been incorporated into the new legislation. Several of the improvements include:

a. Budgeting and independent auditing requirements;
b. A restriction on unreserved fund balances;
c. Background checks for cyber school employees who electronic or email contact with students;
d. Minimum age qualifications for state-funding; and 
e. A separate line item within PDE’s budget for funding of cyber charter schools to eliminate deductions from school district basic education subsidies.

